MINUTES – CHAIRS’ AND CENTER DIRECTORS’ MEETING
August 7, 2006, 12:00 – 2:00 p.m.

EBU II, Room 215

Attending:
Abbaschian, Reza
Balandin, Alex (for EE)



Matsumoto, Mark


Payne, Tom


Schultz, Jerry
Absent:

Barth, Matt

Bhanu, Bir

Boretz, Mitch
Deshusses, Marc

Haddon, Robert


Hartney, Pat


Norbeck, Joe


Ravishankar, Chinya

The agenda for the August 7, 2006 meeting is attached as Appendix I.
1. Approval of the Minutes:  The corrected minutes of the July 10, 2006 meeting were approved unanimously by voice vote.
2. Announcements:  The dean announced that the College budget has still not been forwarded from APB or the Provost, but was expected at the end of last week.  The dean intends to delegate more of the budget responsibilities to the departments when the budget has been received and analyzed.
3. Departments/Centers/Associate Deans/Assistant Deans/Development Updates:  Alex announced that EE has reorganized departmental committees with Jay Farrell serving as the Undergraduate Advisor, Alex Balandin serving as the Graduate Advisor, and Sheldon Tan serving as the Search Committee Chair.  EE has also established a committee on committees.  Jerry announced that a new senior faculty member from Rice, Bahman Anvari, will be joining BIEN this fall.  The department will now have a total of seven affiliated faculty members and has asked the College to send out official announcements of the formation of the Department of Bioengineering.  The BIEN graduate proposal is with CCGA and CPEC and is expected to be approved this year and open to new graduate students starting in Fall 2007.  BIEN will begin recruiting students this fall.  BIEN was also recruiting for a MSO and interviewed several, but plan to continue searching.  Tom announced that CS will have potential staffing concerns (in Graduate Affairs) when Terri begins her family leave later this year.  Mark announced that ME has hired two new staff (replacements) members that began last week and this week.
4. ABET:  Tom announced that he and Reza attended an ABET conference recently that reviewed the ABET visit/accreditation process.  Copies of the Powerpoint presentations are available and will be posted on the College ABET network folder.  In addition, the two ABET chairs (EAC and CAC) are Larry Kendrick and Lynne Robert Carter.  Both of the ABET consultants indicated that these two individuals would be good reviewers.
5. Faculty Search:  Reza announced that the number of available lines was not known.  However, his intention is to provide one recruitment line to each department and hold additional ones in reserve for College-wide priorities.  Mark announced that EE and ME have already search plans.  Other departments should do so as soon as possible.
6. Graduate Recruiting:  Each department should be setting recruitment goals and plans for the upcoming year.  Alex Balandin asked about incentives to recruit more domestic students.  Mark and the Dean stated that an earlier plan was forwarded that will be introduced that includes bonuses for graduating domestic PhDs.  Departments should be working on updating recruitment brochures, working with Judy Chappell.  The College and the Departments will submit in formation to be included in Peterson’s Guide.  In addition, the departments will continue with poster mailings as well as follow-up with GRE test takers.  BIEN plans to send a special announcement for their graduate program as a follow-up to the College announcement of the department formation.
7. Approval for Expense Exceptions:  Reza announced that the auditors have found that UCR uses expense exceptions too frequently.  However, UCR policies are more restrictive than any other UC campus.  The EVC will be forming a committee to look at the UCR policies and will be granting exceptions at far less frequency than in the past.
8. Space:  Reza announced that the College is running out of space and polled those present about establishing a committee made of the department chairs and another faculty member from each department to formulate guidelines regarding space utilization within the college.  Those present were in favor for such a committee, but indicated that the committee’s charge should be limited to policy and guidelines.  Final space allocation decisions would need to be left up to the Dean.
Adjournment:
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